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The conclusions to be drawn are these:

1. A 1-out-of-n system may be treated the same as a single channel in
terms of choosing a test interval; and

2. more than one channel should not be bypassed for testing at any one
time.

The radiation monitors in the reactor and refueling zones which initiate
building isolation and standby gas treatment operation are arranged such
that two sensors high (above the high level setpoint) in a single channel
or one sensor downscale (below low level setpoint) or inoperable in two
channels in the same zone will initiate a trip function. The functional
testing frequencies for both the channel functional test and the high
voltage power supply functional test are based on a Probabilistic Risk
Assessment and system drift characteristics of the Reactor Building
Ventilation Radiation Monitors. The calibration frequency is based upon
the drift characteristics of the radiation monitors.

The off-gas post treatment monitors are connected in a 2-out-of-2 logic
arrangement. Based on experience with instruments of similar design, a
testing interval of once every three months has been found adequate.

The automatic pressure relief instrumentation can be considered to be a
1-out-of-2 logic system and the discussion above applies also.

The criteria for ensuring the reliability and accuracy of the radioactive
gaseous effluent instrumentation is listed in Table 4.2.K.

The criteria for ensuring the reliability and accuracy of the radioactive
liquid effluent instrumentation is listed in Table 4.2.D.

The RCIC and HPCI system logic tests required by Table 4.2.B contain
provisions to demonstrate that these systems will automatically restart
on a RPV low water level signal received subsequent to a RPV high water
level trip.
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The best test procedure of all those examined is to perfectly stagger the
tests. That is, if the test interval is four months, test one or the
other channel every two months. This is shown in Curve No. 5. The
difference between Cases 4 and 5 is negligible. There may be other
arguments, however, that more strongly support the perfectly staggered
tests, including reductions in human error.

The conclusions to be drawn are these:

1. A 1-out-of-n system may be treated the same as a single channel in
terms of choosing a test interval; and

2. more than one channel should not be bypassed for testing at any one
time.

The radiation monitors in the reactor and refueling zones which initiate
building isolation and standby gas treatment operation are arranged such
that two sensors high (above the high level setpoint) in a single channel
or one sensor downscale (below low level setpoint) or inoperable in two
channels in the same zone will initiate a trip function. The functional
testing frequencies for both the channel functional test and the high
voltage power supply functional test are based on a Probabilistic Risk
Assessment and system drift characteristics of the Reactor Building
Ventilation Radiation Monitors. The calibration frequency is based upon
the drift characteristics of the radiation monitors.

The off-gas post treatment monitors are connected in a 2-out-of-2 logic
arrangement. Based on experience with instruments of similar design, a
testing interval of once every three months has been found adequate.

The automatic pressure relief instrumentation can be considered to be a
1-out-of-2 logic system and the discussion above applies also.

The criteria for ensuring the reliability and accuracy of the radioactive
gaseous effluent instrumentation is listed in Table 4.2.K.

The criteria for ensuring the reliability and accuracy of the radioactive
liquid effluent instrumentation is listed in Table 4.2.D.

The RCIC and HPCI system logic tests required by Table 4.2.B contain
provisions to demonstrate that these systems will automatically restart on
a RPV low water level signal received subsequent to a RPV high water level
trip.
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The conclusions to be drawn are these:

1. A 1-out-of-n system may be treated the same as a single channel in
terms of choosing a test interval; and

2. more than one channel should not be bypassed for testing at any one
time.

The radiation monitors in the reactor and refueling zones which initiate
building isolation and standby gas treatment operation are arranged such
that two sensors high (above the high level setpoint) in a single channel
or one sensor downscale (below low level setpoint) or inoperable in two
channels in the same zone will initiate a trip function. The functional
testing frequencies for both the channel functional test and the high
voltage power supply functional test are based on a Probabilistic Risk
Assessment and system drift characteristics of the Reactor Building
Ventilation Radiation Monitors. The calibration frequency is based upon
the drift characteristics of the radiation monitors.

The off-gas post treatment monitors are connected in a 2-out-of-2 logic
arrangement. Based on experience with instruments of similar design, a
testing interval of once every three months has been found adequate.

The automatic pressure relief instrumentation can be considered to be a
1-out-of-2 logic system and the discussion above applies also.

The criteria for ensuring the reliability and accuracy of the radioactive
gaseous effluent instrumentation is listed in Table 4.2.K.

The criteria for ensuring the reliability and accuracy of the radioactive
liquid effluent instrumentation is listed in Table 4.2.D.

The RCIC and HPCI system logic tests required by Table 4.2.B contain
provisions to demonstrate that these systems will automatically restart
on a RPV low water level signal received subsequent to a RPV high water
level trip.

BFN
Unit 3

3.2/4.2-72



~ t ~

I'


